From:

Sent: 10 November 2021 16:56
To: Local Plan

Subject: Policy OS2 Culcheth
Importance: High

To whom it my concern,

The traffic problems on Warrington Rd in Glazebury have been an issue for some time and your plans to build a
minimum of 200 houses on land East of Culcheth are ridiculous and will only serve to make a bad situation even
worse.

The increased traffic will have a detrimental effect on our green belt and will negatively impact the following :

e Road Safety

e Air pollution

e Quality of Life of residents having to deal with this increase

e Speeding vehicles

e Structural impact to properties and costs associated to this

e Continued impact by increased volume of vehicles on the roads themselves
e  Council continually patching up the poor road surface

e Poor infrastructure of road to deal with increase traffic volumes

e Poor footpath for pedestrian footpath

e Increase of vehicles travelling at speed throughout the evening and into early hours
e Impact on residents well being and mental health

| cannot understand why the Council would look to support such an idea given the list of issues the residents have
raised in the past.

Please accept the above as my objection to any such plans.

| look forward to hearing from you.

Ann Platt
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